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Be a gift
ROta ry % ‘ * to the world
Club of Bali Seminyak




Minutes of the Lunch Meeting
Held on 15th June 2016 in 
The Trans Resort . 

Present: President Barbara, Acting Secretary PP. Anita, PP. Raphael, PAG. Marilyn, PE. Marie-Francoise, IPP. Doris, 2nd VP. Florian and Rtns. Oliver, Jeni, David, Jannell, Christian, Udo, Joerg, Helmut, Yuki , Peter Erni and Detlev.

Rotary Guests: 
Guests: Karen Kaplin (Guest speaker) and Coralie Jaffré
President Barbara opened the meeting at 12.30pm by-
·   Greeting fellow Rotarians and guests in her traditional way in the languages of the members of the Club - Good afternoon, Selamat Siang, Gudemiddag, Bon Apres Midi, Buon Pomeriggio, Guten tag, Konichiwa, Dobar dan and Fuen-ying.

 

·   Asking everyone to turn to their neighbours and to say a big Rotary Hello to the person sitting next to them, remembering that there are no strangers in our meetings, only Rotarian friends we are yet to meet.
 

· Asking SaA Christian to introduce Rotary visitors and guests.   

· Asking 2nd VP. Florian to read ‘The Four Way Test’.

 

·   Announcing that there will be no lunch meetings on Wednesday, 22nd June 2016 in preparation for the Handover evening on Saturday, 25th June 2016 and on Wednesday, 29th June 2016 because of the Balinese holiday of Pagerwesi.  (Pagerwesi - once every 210 days on the Balinese Pawukon Calendar, Bali will celebrate Saraswati or, freely translated, “Knowledge Day”.  Saraswati is a Hindu Goddess of knowledge, music, arts, wisdom and nature.   She is symbolized by an attractive woman with a white swan among water lilies).

 

·   Announcing Apologies from 1st VP Leith, Sec. John and Rtns. Sally, Manfred, Alex P. Pamela, Giorgio, and Steffen.
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·   Giving Birthday Congratulations to PP. Sarita – 17th June, Sec. John - 29th June, Rtn. Eric Guth -14th June, Rtn. Patty - 14th June, Rtn. Tara - 16th June, Rtn. Peter Erni - 19th June, Rtn. Virginie - 19th June and Rtn. David – 29th June.                     
 

·   Giving Anniversary Congratulations to Rtns. John and Nani Clark -  22nd June (43 years) and Rtn. Eric and Monica Guth - 30th June (3 years).

 

·   Giving Rotary Joining Anniversary Congratulations to Rtn. Manfred -  22 years (1st June, 1994), Rtn. Lusi - 4 years (13th June, 2012) and Rtn. David - 1 year (24th June, 2015). 

 

·   Reminding everyone that Raffle tickets were still for sale and that the Raffle Prize this week is a bottle of wine kindly donated by Pres. Barbara.  
·   Reminding members that Rotary T-shirts are still available at Rp. 75,000 each in 4 sizes.
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·   Reporting that there were 50,000 attendees at the Rotary International Convention in Seoul, Korea, this year.

·   Reporting that Rotary International has accomplished many humanitarian projects throughout the world this Rotary year, including teaching 19,000 children to read, bringing clean water to 36,000 people and bringing Polio eradication closer than it has ever been to total eradication from the face of the earth.

 

·   Playing a short video of “Who we are as Rotarians” and showing a slideshow of “This Rotary year for our Club”, which included President Barbara’s saluting of our Club members for our Club’s achievements this Rotary year.
 

·   Introducing PP. Raphael, who gave a power point presentation of the current status of ‘The Otonomi Water Project in Flores’ (Global Grant #1527393 for US$ 53,000 - International partner, the RC of Sainte-Foy, Quebec, Canada and in affiliation with ‘the water bearer’, Giles Raymond).  This project began in August, 2015.  
Giles Raymond is an expert in the evaluation of potential water sources and in the setting up of water dispatching locations. 
So far, the project has made water available to 10 villages and 586 people. The project team has by using 5 cm. pipes been able to tap into water sources for these villages. The project has been made easier for the team to accomplish by the natural downward gravitational flow of water in the project area when comparing with projects on the island of Sumba. 
Rtns. Raphael and Yuki will be traveling to Flores from 17th-20th June 2016 to inspect the progress of this project and will update Club members upon the Global Grant projects progress after their trip.

 

·   Introducing Rtn. Jeni, who gave an update on her trip with Rtns. Florian, Tineke and Erika to Nawa Kerti village to check upon the water sources for the proposed Nawa Kerti, Karangasem, Water and Straw Bale Global Grant Project.  
The leading International partners and funders in this proposed Global Grant project are the Rotary Club of Tarpon Springs, Florida, and the Rotary Club of Fernadina Beach Florida. There are also other international Rotary clubs involved from New York, Sweden and Australia. Our club is the local Host Club in the Global Grant. 
Rtn. Jeni and her team inspected all the locations including the water source (100 meters down from the new water tank location), the new water tank area and the nearby school ( which will receive water from the water tank by gravitational downward flow).  There is no truck access to this area so no water trucking is available. Water is therefore manually carried in containers up the hill to the village and school or put onto motorbikes.  
It is estimated that at least 4 hydraulic ram pumps will be needed to pump water at the rate of approximately 60 litres per minute to the proposed tank location without the use of electricity. The source of the water is a natural spring, which could give a clean source of water, but unfortunately there is presently a lot of garbage in the water and villagers also bathe in it, so it needs cleaning and education.  
The areas needing MOUs were identified, including the area of water source from the village of Pid Pid.
 

·   Reminding members that the Handover Dinner will be on Saturday, 25th June in The Trans Resort.  It will be a Chinese Banquet with a complimentary Bellini cocktail.   Registration will commence at 6:15 pm and the dinner will commence at 7:15 pm.  The dress code for the event will be semi-formal and it will cost IDR 400,000 per person with prepayment accepted only for the dinner.  Tables of 10 can be booked. Family and friends and other club Rotarians are most welcome to come.

 

          RSVP: alexanderjovanovic@thetranshotel.com
           Booking tele: 08113886777

 

·  Introducing the Guest Speaker, Karen Kaplan. 
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Karen is an active member of “Offerings”, an NGO founded in California, USA, and also the proud mother of three wonderful adult sons. She lives in Marin County, California and grew up in San Francisco. She enjoys traveling, meeting people and writing. Yoga is her exercise friend as it offers her a break from running schools for children with Autism.  
The mission of “Offerings” is to empower communities both locally and globally to build special needs programs and to increase cultural awareness within the therapeutic and educational communities for individuals with disabilities, special needs and especially autism.

 

Karen began her presentation by saluting Rotary for its common goal with “Offerings”, which is to seek the truth and not to judge.
 Karen being very active in “Offerings” in California decided to venture to a developing country to investigate the needs for working with adults and children with special needs.  She first came to Bali in 2011 and over the course of a few trips to Bali, she slowly worked her way into local communities to find these adults and children. She then set about developing their cognitive and motor concept skills. Building communication skills through using music was her starting point.
Working with behaviourally challenged children and calming their environment was also a topic of concern, along with developing vocational skills.  This also included exploring the connection to the victims of Downs Syndrome. 
 With the assistance of the Rotary Club of Ubud and the Sari Hati Centre, “Offerings” started to send soccer balls to the orphans of Anak Anak. By 2013, the first two workshops at Sari Hati Centre were initiated, which focused on what the autistic community wanted to learn and not what she wanted them to learn.  
“Offerings” then facilitated its first collaboration with the Anika Linden Foundation and the Indonesian Autism Society. It also initiated active participation with Yayasan Peduli Kemanusian (YPK). 
“Offerings” also worked on communication skills with 30 autistic children in the Autism School, Denpasar and then extended a dialogue to the special needs children in the villages, included a message of hope to these children.  
 In 2014, Karen visited Bogor, Java, where there was a program for a group focusing on developing language and knowledge skills and upon how our bodies function.  
In 2015, Karen gave a talk in Jakarta to 285 attendees upon program initiatives such as structuring in the classroom, cooking, teaching academic studies, social skills, communication and family support of families with adults and children with autism and disabilities. 
This year there has been a Soccer Day at the Green School for these children in Bali.

Continued efforts are being made each year to expand awareness of autism. There has also been a meeting with Occupational therapists at the Sanglah Hospital to look at improvement of communication skills.
President Barbara thanked Karen for her most interesting talk and presented her with a Club t-shirt as a token of our Club’s appreciation for her coming to our Club to give her talk.
 

· The raffle was won by Rtn. Florian.

 

· The Raffle / Happy-Sad Stories and Fines raised Rp. 770,000.
·   President Barbara closed the meeting at 2pm by thanking Rtn. Tim for the Administration, Rtn. David for operating the computer, Acting Secretary PP. Anita for preparing the Minutes and SaA Christian for acting as SaA.
 

 

PP. Anita Lococo,
Acting Club Secretary.
